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Response to public comments:

The Office of Academic Improvement’s 21st Century staff has created responses to the two substantive public comments on the 21st Century APR (1810-0668).  The comment responses appear below. The program does not wish to make any changes to the instrument or the supporting documentation in response to these comments.


ED-2018-ICCD-0047-0006 – GPRA comments letter Afterschool Alliance June 2018:
The 21st CCLC program office acknowledges the Afterschool Alliance’s comments and we agree that gathering data is critical to the work of afterschool programs for understanding of the impact made to individuals, programs, states, and the program as a whole. 

The 21st CCLC program office will take your comments under advisement concerning our office revisiting the Government Performance and Results Act (GPRA) standards for the purpose of aligning the performance measures with the authorized objectives for the program as stated in the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).  

ED-2018-ICCD-0047-0007 – GPRA21CCLC ACT Now:
The 21st CCLC program office acknowledges the ACT Now Coalition of Illinois’ comments and we agree that gathering data is critical to the work of afterschool programs for gaining an understanding of the impact the program has on individuals, programs, states, and the program as a whole. 

The 21st CCLC program office will take your comments under advisement concerning the need for the program office to revisit the Government Performance and Results Act (GPRA) standards for the purpose of aligning the performance measures with the authorized objectives for the program as stated in the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).  


